
From: Patrick Dennis <PatrickDennis@schouse.gov>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/23/2015 7:18:27 PM
Subject: Re: Separate Matter (non-Abbeville)

Just fine. But, I miss typed, it's Tuesday not Monday. My mistake. 
 

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 23, 2015, at 6:49 PM, Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

Hey Patrick, 

If its ok with you and the Speaker, Katherine Veldran and I will attend Monday's meeting at 2:30. 

Hope you have a good weekend. 

Holly 
 

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 23, 2015, at 9:07 AM, "Patrick Dennis" <PatrickDennis@schouse.gov> wrote:
 

Holly-
 
The Speaker has asked DNR and FEMA to meet with him Monday afternoon at 2:30 p.m. in his office to 
discuss the county flood zone expansion and the potential impact it has on the recent property loss in the 
state. He’d also like for you, if possible, to join us. This could potentially be one of those things that more 
properly rests with the executive rather than the legislative and if so, we’re happy to let it rest there.
 
Patrick Dennis
Chief of Staff and
Legal Counsel to the Speaker
Speaker of the South Carolina House of Representatives
506 Blatt Building
P.O. Box 11867
Columbia, SC 29211
(803) 734-3125 (office)
(803) 734-9488 (fax)
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